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PUBLIC MEETING MINUTES:
Board of Speech Pathology, Audiology and Hearing Aid 
Dispenser

MEETING DATE AND TIME:
Wednesday, July 9, 2008 at 2:00 p.m.
PLACE:
861 Silver Lake Boulevard, Dover, Delaware

Conference Room B second floor of the Cannon Building
MINUTES APPROVED
August 13, 2008
MEMBERS PRESENT 

Dr. Michael Michelli, Professional Member, President

Carol Guilbert, Public Member, Secretary 

Regina Bilton, Professional Member  

Mary Ann Connolly-Gaskin, Professional Member

Dr. Cynthia Parker, Professional Member

George Christensen, Public Member
Maisha Britt, Public Member
      DIVISION STAFF/DEPUTY ATTORNEY GENERAL PRESENT 

Eileen Kelly, Deputy Attorney General

Shauna Slaughter, Administrative Specialist II
ALSO PRESENT   

Susan Vanore
MEMBER ABSENT

Illene Courtright, Professional Member
CALL TO ORDER

Dr. Michelli called the meeting to order at 2:01 p.m. Introductions took place for the benefit of the new board member, Ms. Britt.
REVIEW OF MINUTES

The Board reviewed the minutes from the June 11, 2008 meeting.  Mr. Christensen made a motion, seconded by Ms. Guilbert, to approve the minutes as presented. Motion unanimously carried.
UNFINSHED BUSINESS
Sign Order on Formal Hearing for Complaint No. 30-02-06
The Board affixed their signatures to the Order in the matter of the formal hearing for Complaint No. 30-02-06 that was held on June 11, 2008.   

Review Strategic Plan 
No changes were made to the Strategic Plan at this time. 
Re-review Application Previously Approved Contingent on Receipt of ASHA Card for Reciprocity Applicant Susan Vanore
The Board re-reviewed the application for licensure by reciprocity for Susan Vanore, which was previously approved contingent upon receipt of a copy of Ms. Vanore’s ASHA card. Ms. Vanore previously notified the Board that she does not have an ASHA card because it was not required by Pennsylvania for licensure. Ms. Vanore was present and answered questions that the Board had. Dr. Michelli made a motion, seconded by Dr. Parker, to propose to deny the application because the ASHA card is a requirement for licensure based on Delaware’s law. Motion carried with Ms. Connolly-Gaskin and Mr. Christensen opposing. 
NEW BUSINESS
Review Permanent Speech Pathologist Applications

The Board reviewed Carissa Stevens’ application for a permanent Speech Pathologist license. Dr. Michelli made a motion, seconded by Ms. Guilbert, to approve the application. Motion unanimously carried.

The Board reviewed Karen Reischke’s application for a permanent Speech Pathologist license. Dr. Michelli made a motion, seconded by Ms. Guilbert, to approve the application. Motion unanimously carried.

The Board reviewed Neal Guidry’s application for a permanent Speech Pathologist license. Dr. Michelli made a motion, seconded by Ms. Guilbert, to approve the application. Motion unanimously carried.

Review Temporary Speech Pathologist Applications
The Board reviewed Aline Holler’s application for a temporary Speech Pathologist license. 

Ms. Connolly-Gaskin made a motion, seconded by Mr. Christensen, to approve the application. Motion unanimously carried. 
Review Temporary Audiologist Applications
The Board reviewed Paula Moore’s application for a temporary Audiologist license. 

Ms. Guilbert made a motion, seconded by Dr. Parker, to table the application for additional information. Motion unanimously carried. Ms. Moore sent in a CFY plan that was started last year, and it appears she may be in the last year of her doctorate degree program. If Ms. Moore was applying for a temporary license to work under while completing her CFY, she would have needed 
to apply last year before she started the CFY. The Board will review Ms. Moore’s application again once clarification is received. 
The Board reviewed Susanne Abate’s application for a temporary Audiologist license. 

Ms. Connolly-Gaskin made a motion, seconded by Mr. Christensen, to approve the application. Motion unanimously carried. 
Review of Continuing Education Activities 

Dr. Parker made a motion, seconded by Ms. Bilton, to table the following continuing education for a copy of the course syllabus: 

Licensee: Alina Columbus

Sponsor: Reading Assist

Activity: Structural Analysis of Multisyllable Words

Contact Hours: 6 hour

Licensee: Alina Columbus

Sponsor: Reading Assist

Activity: Sound Symbol Instruction

Contact Hours: 6 hour

Motion unanimously carried.
Review Request for Extension of Temporary Speech Pathologist License – Marielle Schank
The Board reviewed a request for an extension of Marielle Schank’s temporary Speech Pathologist license. Dr. Michelli made a motion, seconded by Ms. Guilbert, to approve the request for an extension for one year. Motion unanimously carried.

Other Business before the Board
There was no other business before the Board.
Correspondence

There was no correspondence. 

Public Comment
There was no public comment.
Next Scheduled Meeting
The next meeting will be held on Wednesday, August 13, 2008 at 2:00, in Conference Room B, second floor of the Cannon Building, 861 Silver Lake Boulevard, Dover, Delaware.  

Adjournment

There being no further business, Dr. Michelli made a motion, seconded by Ms. Guilbert, to adjourn the meeting. Motion unanimously carried. The meeting adjourned at 3:07 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,
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Shauna Slaughter
Administrative Specialist II

